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_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:     July 9, 2024 
 
TITLE: Study and Approval of the Proposed Adopted Expenditure Budget for Fiscal Year 

2024-2025 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
BACKGROUND: 
The State of Arizona requires governing boards to formally approve and adopt a proposed operating budget for 
the school district.  The final enrollment numbers for the current school year from the Arizona Department of 
Education have not been issued.  The District anticipates that the Average Daily Membership (ADM) for the 
2024-2025 budget will be 11,327. 

The legislature completed the current legislative session. The Office of the Auditor General and the Arizona 
Department of Education are currently working on revising the FY 2025 budget forms to reflect action taken by 
the legislature.  

The Adjacent Ways budget has been increased for a $350,000 tax levy. It is anticipated that this levy will need 
to occur during the next few years for anticipated future projects.  This change will require the publication of a 
Truth in Taxation notice in the Arizona Daily Star.   

There are two significant issues that were in the state budget that have not been addressed in the District’s 
proposed budget.  The Legislature made two appropriations: $23,142,000 for an adjustment in District 
Additional Assistance (Capital) and $37,000,000 for an adjustment in funding for Poverty (Free and Reduced 
Lunch Program).  The Arizona Department of Education ADE will need to determine the actual distribution 
system for both programs.  These funds can be spent in either the school district's maintenance and operation 
fund or unrestricted capital outlay fund.  School districts are permitted to increase their budgets for these changes 
when they make a revision. 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board approves this Budget. Arizona Revised 
Statutes 15-905.01 requires a roll call vote on this item. Prior to the Board's vote on the budget, state law (ARS 
{15-905) mandates that the Board conduct a public hearing, to present the 2024-2025 Maintenance and 
Operation Budget, District Additional Assistance, and Truth in Taxation notification and, upon request, to 
explain the budgets and receive input from the public on any item or items in the budget. The Administration 
therefore recommends that the Board President declare a public hearing prior to Board action on this item. 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
INITIATED BY: 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                          Date:  July 2, 2024 
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 Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent 


